
British High Commissioner inaugurates
two learning centres for disadvantaged
children

British High Commissioner to Bangladesh Robert Chatterton Dickson has
inaugurated two learning centres in Narsingdi on 21 September 2022 under the
Educate the Most Disadvantaged Children (EMDC) programme funded by the
British High Commission in Dhaka and implemented by UNICEF.

The objective of the programme is to provide increased opportunities for
education to some of the most disadvantaged children, especially girls, and
to enhance their foundational learning. The project directly helps to
overcome education challenges in Bangladesh by supporting out-of-school
children living in hard-to-reach areas such as urban slums, coastal areas,
hill tracts and wetlands.

A total of 1,300 learning centres will provide catch-up education to children
who dropped out (or are at risk of dropping out) due to the COVID pandemic;
and multi-grade multi-level education for children who were never previously
enrolled in school.

British High Commissioner Robert Chatterton Dickson said

“Education is a fundamental human right and critical for the development of a
country. The UK government is pleased to be able to provide these flexible
learning opportunities for out-of-school children to minimise the learning
gap and help build back after the COVID-19 pandemic. At the end of their
course these children will be integrated into mainstream government schools
to continue their education.”

UNICEF Representative to Bangladesh Mr Sheldon Yett, who also visited the
learning centres, said

“Despite increased enrolment of both girls and boys, millions of children in
Bangladesh remain out of school. This partnership with the UK Government is a
boost to UNICEF’s efforts to bring quality education to children who would
otherwise be missing out.”

The UK Government has pledged 38.5 million pounds for the Educate the Most
Disadvantaged Children (EMDC) programme in Bangladesh which will be
implemented over eight years. The programme aims to provide education to
360,000 marginalised children, including over 210,000 girls across
Bangladesh.
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PM meeting with President Tayyip
Erdoğan: 21 September 2022

Press release

The Prime Minister met the President of Türkiye, Recep Tayyip Erdoğan, at the
UN General Assembly on 21 September.

The Prime Minister met the President of Türkiye, Recep Tayyip Erdoğan, at the
UN General Assembly on 21 September.

Their discussions focused on the conflict in Ukraine, including the impact of
recent Ukrainian territorial gains and success in pushing back the Russian
invasion. The Prime Minister said the message was clear – Kyiv can and will
win, and the international community must support Ukrainian sovereignty.

The Prime Minister congratulated President Erdoğan on his role in securing
vital grain exports through the Black Sea, and support for critical NATO
enlargement in the face of new threats.

The Prime Minister also welcomed the deepening of UK-Turkish bilateral ties
in recent years, including a substantial increase in trade and investment and
new defence cooperation.
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The leaders discussed opportunities to further develop the partnership
between our countries in clean energy, including nuclear power, and cutting-
edge defence technology and trade.

Published 22 September 2022

PM meeting with Prime Minister Yair
Lapid: 21 September 2022

Press release

Prime Minister Liz Truss met Yair Lapid, Prime Minister of Israel, at the UN
General Assembly on 21 September.

Prime Minister Liz Truss met Yair Lapid, Prime Minister of Israel, at the UN
General Assembly on 21 September.

They discussed the huge opportunities to boost cooperation between the UK and
Israel on strategic priorities, including defence, cyber security, trade and
green technology.

The Prime Minister informed Prime Minister Lapid about her review of the
current location of the British Embassy in Israel.

The Prime Minister welcomed progress on a new Free Trade Agreement and
reiterated the UK’s commitment to signing a high-ambition deal which delivers
for the digital and services sectors.

The leaders discussed the Middle East Peace Process and regional security,
stressing the need for a long-term strategy to contain the threat from Iran.

The Prime Minister also raised the importance of continued international
unity in opposition to Russia’s unprovoked invasion of Ukraine, including on
economic sanctions.
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Turning to recent events, she thanked Prime Minister Lapid for his kind
condolences on the death of Her Late Majesty The Queen, noting the close ties
between British and Israeli people.

Published 22 September 2022

Prime Minister Liz Truss’s speech to
the UN General Assembly: 21 September
2022

Mr President, your excellencies, ladies and gentlemen,

At the time of its foundation, the United Nations was a beacon of promise.

In the aftermath of the Second World War, this building symbolised the end of
aggression.

For many decades the UN has helped to deliver stability and security in much
of the world.

It has provided a place for nations to work together on shared challenges.

And it has promoted the principles of sovereignty and self-determination even
through the Cold War and its aftermath.

But today those principles, that have defined our lives since the dark days
of the 1940s, are fracturing.

For the first time in the history of this assembly we are meeting during a
large-scale war of aggression in Europe.

And authoritarian states are undermining stability and security around the
world.

Geopolitics is entering a new era – one that requires those who believe in
the founding principles of the United Nations to stand up and be counted.

In the United Kingdom we are entering a new era too.

I join you here just two days after Her Late Majesty Queen Elizabeth II was
laid to rest.

We deeply mourn her passing and we pay tribute to her service.

She was the rock on which modern Britain was built.
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And she symbolised the post-war values on which this organisation was
founded.

Our constitutional monarchy, underpinned by a democratic society, has
delivered stability and progress.

Her Late Majesty transcended difference and healed division. We saw this in
her visits to post-apartheid South Africa and the Republic of Ireland.

When she addressed this General Assembly 65 years ago she warned that it was
vital not only to have strong ideals but also to have the political will to
deliver on them.

Now we must show that will.

We must fight to defend those ideals.

And we must deliver on them for all our people.

And as we say farewell to our Late Queen, the UK opens a new chapter – a new
Carolean age – under His Majesty King Charles III.

We want this era to be one of hope and progress…

One in which we defend the values of individual liberty, self-determination
and equality before the law…

One in which we ensure that freedom and democracy prevail for all people…

And one in which we deliver on the commitments that Her Late Majesty the
Queen made here 65 years ago.

This is about what we do in the United Kingdom and what we do as member
states of the UN.

So today I will set out what steps we are taking at home in the UK and our
proposed blueprint for the new era we are now in – the new partnerships and
new instruments we need to collectively adopt.

Our commitment to hope and progress must begin at home – in the lives of each
and every citizen that we serve.

Our strength as a nation comes from the strong foundations of freedom and
democracy.

Democracy gives people the right to choose their own path. And it evolves to
reflect the aspirations of citizens.

It unleashes enterprise, ideas, and opportunity. And it protects the freedoms
that are at the very core of our humanity.

By contrast, autocracies sow the seeds of their own demise by suppressing
their citizens.



They are fundamentally rigid and unable to adapt. Any short-term gains are
eroded in the long term because these societies stifle the aspiration and
creativity which are vital to long-term growth.

A country where Artificial Intelligence acts as judge and jury, where there
are no human rights and no fundamental freedoms, is not the kind of place
anyone truly wants to live.

It is not the kind of world we want to build.

But we cannot simply assume there will be a democratic future.

There is a real struggle going on between different forms of society –
between democracies and autocracies. Unless democratic societies deliver on
the economy and security our citizens expect, we will fall behind.

We need to keep improving and renewing what we do for the new era,
demonstrating that democracy delivers.

As Prime Minister of the United Kingdom, I am determined that we will deliver
the progress that people expect.

I will lead a new Britain for a new era.

Firstly, this begins with growth and building a British economy that rewards
enterprise and attracts investment.

Our long-term aim is to get our economy growing at an average of 2.5%.

We need this growth to deliver investment around our country, to deliver the
jobs and high wages that people expect, and to deliver public services like
the National Health Service.

We want people to keep more of the money they earn, so they can have more
control over their lives and can contribute to the future.

Secondly, it means securing affordable and reliable supplies of energy.

We are cutting off the toxic power and pipelines from authoritarian regimes
and strengthening our energy resilience.

We will ensure we cannot be coerced or harmed by the reckless actions of
rogue actors abroad.

We will transition to a future based on renewable and nuclear energywhile
ensuring that the gas used during that transition is from reliable sources
including our own North Sea production.

We will be a net energy exporter by 2040.

Thirdly, we are safeguarding the security of our economy – the supply chains,
the critical minerals, the food, and the technology that drives growth and
protects the health and lives of our people.



We won’t be strategically dependent on those who seek to weaponise the global
economy.

Instead, we are reforming our economy to get Britain moving – and we want to
work with our allies so we can all move forward together.

The free world needs this economic strength and resilience to push back
against authoritarian aggression and win this new era of strategic
competition.

We must do this together.

So we are building new partnerships around the world.

We are fortifying our deep security alliances in Europe and beyond through
NATO and the Joint Expeditionary Force.

We are deepening our links with fellow democracies like India, Israel,
Indonesia and South Africa.

We are building new security ties with our friends in the Indo-Pacific and
the Gulf.

We have shown leadership on free and fair trade, striking trade agreements
with Australia, New Zealand, Japan and many others, andwe are in the process
of acceding to the Trans-Pacific Partnership.

Rather than exerting influence through debt, aggression, and taking control
of critical infrastructure and minerals, we are building strategic ties based
on mutual benefit and trust.

And we are deepening partnerships like the G7 and the Commonwealth.

We must also collectively extend a hand of friendship to those parts of the
world that have too often been left behind and left vulnerable to global
challenges…

Whether it’s the Pacific or Caribbean Island states dealing with the impact
of climate change, or the Western Balkans dealing with persistent threats to
their stability.

The UK is providing funding, using the might of the City of London and our
security capabilities to provide better alternatives to those offered by
malign regimes.

The resolute international response to Ukraine has shown how we can deliver
decisive collective action.

The response has been built on partnerships and alliances and also on being
prepared to use new instruments – unprecedented sanctions, diplomatic action,
and rapid military support.

There has been a strength of collective purpose – we have met many times,



spoken many times on the phone, we have made things happen.

Now we must use these instruments in a more systematic way to push back on
the economic aggression of authoritarian regimes.

The G7 and our like-minded partners should act as an economic NATO,
collectively defending our prosperity.

If the economy of a partner is being targeted by an aggressive regime we
should act to support them. All for one and one for all.

Through the G7’s $600 billion Partnership for Global Infrastructure and
Investment we are providing an honest, reliable alternative on infrastructure
investment around the world, free from debt with strings attached.

And we must go further to friendshore our supply chains and end strategic
dependence.

This is how we will build collective security, strengthen our resilience and
safeguard freedom and democracy.

But we cannot let up on dealing with the crisis we face today.

No-one is threatening Russia.

Yet we meet here this evening…

In Ukraine, barbarous weapons are being used to kill and maim people,

Rape is being used as an instrument of war,

Families are being torn apart.

And this morning we have seen Putin trying to justify his catastrophic
failures.

He is doubling down by sending even more reservists to a terrible fate.

He is desperately trying to claim the mantle of democracy for a regime
without human rights or freedoms.

And he is making yet more bogus claims and sabre-rattling threats.

This will not work. The international alliance is strong and Ukraine is
strong.

The contrast between Russia’s conduct and Ukraine’s brave, dignified First
Lady, Olena Zelenska, who is here at the UN today, could not be more stark.

The Ukrainians are not just defending their own country – they are defending
our values and the security of the whole world.

That’s why we must act.



That’s why the UK will spend 3% of GDP on defence by 2030, maintaining our
position as the leading security actor in Europe.

And that’s why – at this crucial moment in the conflict – I pledge that we
will sustain or increase our military support to Ukraine, for as long as it
takes.

New UK weapons are arriving in Ukraine as I speak – including more MLRS
rockets.

We will not rest until Ukraine prevails.

In all of these areas, on all of these fronts, the time to act is now.

This is a decisive moment in our history, in the history of this
organisation, and in the history of freedom.

The story of 2022 could have been that of an authoritarian state rolling its
tanks over the border of a peaceful neighbour and subjugating its people.

Instead, it is the story of freedom fighting back.

In the face of rising aggression we have shown we have the power to act and
the resolve to see it through.

But this cannot be a one-off.

This must be a new era in which we commit to ourselves, our citizens, and
this institution that we will do whatever it takes – whatever it takes to
deliver for our people and defend our values.

As we mourn our Late Queen and remember her call to this Assembly, we must
devote ourselves to this task.

Britain’s commitment to this is total.

We will be a dynamic, reliable and trustworthy partner.

Together with our friends and allies around the world, we will continue to
champion freedom, sovereignty and democracy.

And together we can define this new era as one of hope and progress.

Thank you.
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security of civil nuclear facilities
in armed conflicts, 21 September 2023

We, the ministers of Foreign Affairs of France, Germany, Italy, the United
Kingdom, Ukraine and senior officials from Canada, Republic of Korea,
Switzerland, the United States of America, the High Representative of the
European Union for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy wish to express our
grave concern regarding the threats posed to the safety and security of
nuclear facilities devoted to peaceful purposes in Ukraine and their
personnel, significantly raising the risk of a nuclear accident.

We wish to note the 2009 IAEA General Conference unanimous decision
GC(53)/DEC/13 entitled “ Prohibition of armed attack or threat of attack
against nuclear installations, during operation or under construction” which
recognised the importance attached to safety, security and physical
protection of nuclear material and nuclear facilities devoted to peaceful
purposes as well as IAEA General Conference resolutions GC(XXIX)/RES/444 and
GC(XXXIV)/RES/533 regarding armed attacks or threats against nuclear
facilities devoted to peaceful purposes.

We underscore the importance of the IAEA Director General’s ”Seven
Indispensable Pillars of Nuclear Safety and Security”, outlined in his
statement to the IAEA Board of Governors meeting on March 2-3, 2022.

These “Seven Indispensable Pillars of Nuclear Safety and Security”, derived
from existing IAEA nuclear safety standards and nuclear security guidance,
are as follows:

The physical integrity of the nuclear facilities, whether it is1.
reactors, fuel ponds, or radioactive waste stores, must be maintained;
All safety and security systems and equipment must be fully functional2.
at all times;
The operating staff must be able to fulfil their respective safety and3.
security duties, and have the capacity to make decisions free of undue
pressure;
There must be secure off-site power supply from the grid for all nuclear4.
sites;
There must be uninterrupted logistical supply chains and transportation5.
to and from the sites;
There must be effective on-site and off-site radiation monitoring6.
systems and emergency preparedness and response measures;
And finally, there must be reliable communications with the regulator7.
and others.

We intend to continue to support the IAEA action in helping facilitate the
implementation of these principles in Ukraine while fully respecting
Ukraine’s sovereignty, including through the IAEA nuclear safety and security
assistance plan for Ukraine.
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We welcome the IAEA Support and Assistance Mission to Zaporizhzhya (ISAMZ)
and commend the Director General and his team for their courage and
determination in performing this important mission. We support efforts to
maintain a continued IAEA presence at the Zaporizhzhya Nuclear Power Plant
(ZNPP) in order to support Ukraine, and stand ready to support the nuclear
safety, security and safeguards objectives of the IAEA mission, as needed.

We emphasize that Russia’s seizure and militarization of the ZNPP is the root
cause of the current threats in the field of nuclear safety and security. We
recall that the heightened risks of a nuclear incident will remain
dangerously high as long as Russia remains present on the site of ZNPP. The
Russian Federation must immediately withdraw its troops from within Ukraine’s
internationally recognized borders and respect Ukraine’s territorial
integrity and sovereignty. Should the Russian Federation conduct any sham
referenda within occupied territories of Ukraine, we reiterate that these
would have no legal and political effect, including on the status of the
ZNPP.

We welcome the Director General’s work to follow up on his visit of September
1st and the proposals contained in his report. We reaffirm our support for
resolution GOV/2022/58 adopted on September 15 by the IAEA Board of
Governors.

We underline the importance of complying with international humanitarian law
and renewing efforts aimed at the prompt reinforcing of the international
framework relating to the protection of nuclear facilities devoted to
peaceful purposes including in armed conflicts.

As a first step, we stand ready to reaffirm the importance of these “Seven
Indispensable Pillars of Nuclear Safety and Security” in appropriate fora, in
particular at the IAEA and at the United Nations as appropriate.

In due time, we are also ready to review the lessons learned in Ukraine in
order to help the IAEA and the international community to prepare for and
respond to future events and anticipate new threats, such as cyber-attacks.


